Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, November 20, 1989

Present: Edwin Rowehl, Chairman, Rachel Reinstein, Madeleine
Henley, AA. Betty Shaw, Secretary/Bookkeeper.

Meeting called to order at 7:30.

Edwin Rowehl moved to accept last week's minutes with corrections
to two names. Second, Rachel Reinstein.

The next District Meeting will be Dec. 6th at 10:00 AM at the
Bennington Town Hall.

Harry Page met with the selectmen to find out what is to become
of his committee. Harry offered three options for the Town Hall
Committee. Appoint another member, allow the two remaining to
continue, or dissolve the committee. Ed said he would like to
see them continue, Rachel agreed. They will have to go out for
estimates on the repairs. Rachel wants to have two opinions on
the roof and the bricks since the selectmen are hearing different
opinions on how to do the repairs. The selectmen informed Harry
they are not in favor of removing the slate from the roof.

Rachel and Ed approve sending the letter to Sears and Roebuck,

and notice to the department heads regarding the repair on the
lawn mower.

The police would like to have the custodian clean their office.
It would cost $100 a month.

Secretary asked the selectmen to reconsider a donation to the
Government Finance project. They are working to develop a manual
for all Town Finance Offices. The State would like to see all
Towns conforming to set standards. It would make finance
reporting easier if there were guidelines and other towns to call
for assistance. Selectmen will consider the request.

Meeting adjourned **** g.35%**xx ems



